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If you haven't done so already, please turn your name, box

number, spouse's name, home address, phone number, and class in
to Box 2889 IMMEDIATELY. This may be your last chance...

YEARBOOK STAFF NEEDED

After a six year hiatus, Duke Medical School will be having a
yearbook. Anyone interested in participating in any way is welcomed
to come to an organizational meeting on Thursday, September 29 at
5:00 pm in the.student lounge. If you cannot attend contact Anthony
Limberakis, Box 2850 and indicate your area of interest.

DAVISON SOCIETY AFFILIATION :

All medical student organizations that wish to seek Davison
Society affiliation entitling them to the full rights and privileges
associated with that status should contact Anthony Limberakis, Box
2850 for an application by Friday, September 30.

DUKE UNIVERSITY UNION BOARD MEMBER NEEDED

The Duke University Union Board is responsible for programming
campus activities and cultural events for the calendar year. There
are 4 meetings per semester with each member assuming subcommittee
responsibilities. In addition, Board members are entitled to one or
two free tickets to each event. On a rotating yearly basis each
graduate school sends a representative and this year the medical school
shall be represented. If you are interested in the position, contact
your Davison Council rep or Anthony Limberakis, Box 2850 and include
the reasons why you seek this position.




BUDGET REQUESTS

All organizations, groups Or gangs who would like to be con-
gidered for finmancial support from the Davison Society must submit
a complete written budget request to Tim Harward, Box 2745 before
September 30. These requests will be considered by the Budget
Committee and a tentative budget will be proposed. An open meeting
to discuss this budget will be held to allow unhappy individuals to
voice their opinions. The date and time will be announced later.

ARMED FORCES SCHOLARSHIPS

Lt. Ron Hewett from the United States Navy will be here Monday,
September 26, 1977 from 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 pm in the Student Lounge,
6th Floor, Green Zone. If you have any inquiries about the Armed
Forces Health Professions Scholarship, this is the man to talk to.
He will also be glad to discuss Navy medicine din general with you.

STUDENT LOAN GUARANTEE PROGRAM

Medical students are now eligible to participate in the new
Student Loan Guarantee Program administered by United Student Aid
Funds, Inc. These loans are guaranteed by the Robert Wood Johnson
Foundation. Loan dollars are made available through the Wachovia
Bank & Trust Co., N.A. in Winston-Salem, N.C.

The Program's goal is to make it possible for students to enroll
and to remain in school when all other financial resources are ex-
hausted. The maximum loan per year per student is $1,500. The
interest rate is 10% each year on each loan. Repayment of principle
begins three years after earning the M.D. degree over a ten year
period. Complete information and application forms are available in
the Office of Financial Aid, 123 Davison Building.

HELP BOARD A VISITING STUDENT

Any student who has room to board a visiting student for 4-§°
weeks during the year please leave your name and info with Marilyn.
They are expected to pay rent and help with expenses. I am in
desperate need of someone to house a student arriving October 1lst -
does not have a car - needs to be in walking distance of the hospital.

SQUARE DANGE!!

The band that played at Freshman Orientation is holding a Square
Dance Saturday, September 24, 1977 at the Caldwell Community Center -
12 miles out Guess Road on the right. Open to the public.




class notes

ATTENTION 4TH YEAR STUDENTS

The Matching List from last year is posted on the Davison Society
Bulletin Board across from the Post Office, so you will be able to
contact Duke graduates in the cities where you interview.

contest

WILLIAM OSLER MEDAL

The William Osler Medal of the American Association for the
History of Medicine, plus a prize of $200, is awarded for the best
unpublished essay on a medico-historical subject written by a student
in a school of medicine in the U.S. or Canada. Essays are due by
February 1, 1978. Further information 1s available in the Davison
Society Office, 6th Floor.

residencies

Information on the following residency programs has been received
recently, and is available for review in the Davison Society Office,
6th Floor, Green Zone, on Mondays and Wednesdays, 1-4 pm.

Medicine:
Case Western Reserve University School of Medicine, Cleveland, Ohio
Cleveland Metropolitan General Hospital Cleveland, Ohio
Medical College of Ohio Toledo, Ohio

Psychiatry:
Mt. Sinai Services - City Hospital Center Elmhurst, NY
William S. Hall Psychiatric Insfitute Columbia, S.C.

Surgery:
Hahnemann Medical College & Hospital Philadelphia, Pa.
University of Michigan Medical Center Ann Arbor, Mich.




Pediatrics:
Phoenix Hospital Affiliated Programs Phoenix, Arizona

Family Practice:
Grant Family Practice Center Columbus, Ohio

Physical Medicine & Rehabilitation:
Baylor College of Medicine Houston, Texas
University of Texas Health Science Center San Antonio, Texas

Emergency Medicine:
University of Cincinnati Medical Center Cincinnati, Ohio

General: ,

Baystate Medical Center/Tufts Univ. School of Medicine
Springfield, Mass.

Kern Medical Center Bakersfield, Calif.

New England Medical Center Hospital/Tufts-New England Medical
Center Boston, Mass v

N.C. Baptist Hospital/Bowman Gray School of Medicine, Winston-Salem

University of Oregon Health Sciences Center Portland, Oregon

St. Thomas Hospital Akron, Ohio

St. Vincent Hospital Portland, Oregon

Strong Memorial Hospital/University of Rochester Rochester, NY




